
GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE 
 
 
 

Brother Knights and Friends,  
 
 
 
        1.)   The 13th Annual Truly Priceless Garage Sale will be taking place on September 9th. This is for life         
    saving work and also disaster relief.  At this special event nothing has a price on it, it  accepts your       
    donation. This is for a really great cause. 
 
        2.)  Please remember to see your parish reps to sign up to help collect for the ID Drive at all the masses    
   on Saturday, Sept 9th and Sunday Sept 10th. Anyone wanting to sign up for St. James please contact     
   Tom Reed at 630-329-3508, or email me golfcraze1@hotmail.com to sign up. 
 
        3.)  The ID Drive will be Sept 15 & Sept 16th!  We will be on the street corners and in front of the stores.     
   Please see Henry Zajda to sign up or contact Tom Reed at 630-329-3508.  You can email me at      
   golfcraze1@hotmail.com to sign up for this worth while cause. Remember to bring family, or friends    
   to help out!  The more the merrier!  Sign up now so we can get you placed on a corner or at a store   
   front. 
 
        4.)  Henry Zajda was named Knight of The Month 
 
        5.)  We are also doing a Feed My Starving Children event on Saturday, September 9th from 430-630pm.      
   It will be in Schaumburg at 1072 National Parkway, Schaumburg, Illinois,60173.  Please let me know    
   if you are interested in joining us for another get cause.  Contact Tom Reed 630-329-3508, or       
   golfcraze1@hotmail.com. 
 
        6. ) November 1st there will be a 1st Degree.  It will start at 7:00pm, and the doors to the hall will be locked        
   until the degree is completed.   
 
 
And As Always  
Let Me Say Thank You, 
Thomas W. Reed 
Grand Knight 
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Deputy Grand Knight’s Report       

 
During  the September 9-10 weekend  we will be collecting for the Tootsie Roll I D  Drive after all masses  if you  can 
help  please contact   me or your parish coordinators.   

At our September 14th social Meeting  we will hold  our I D  Kickoff  The  meeting will begin at 7:30 PM. All of our volun-
teer groups, members , ladies auxiliary  and  other interested persons are invited.   

During the September 15-16 weekend we will be collecting at the train stations, storefronts, and street corners.  Contact 
me  or volunteer at our ID Kickoff Meeting . 

Clearbrook Dance  

We are looking for a person to run the October, December and May  dances.  If you can help please contact Grand Knight 
Tom Reed or me. 

Thank you, 

Henry Zadja 

Warden’s Report  
 
 
 

At the August 3, 2017 meeting Holy Rosary Council will have a first degree.  The degree will start at 7 PM.  All candidates 
should be at the KC Hall by 6:30 PM.  Remember Brothers, that we are all recruiters, not just sponsors.  Please ask some-
one to join.  YOU may be surprised.   
 
 
Thank you,  
Dean Sordyl 

 Chancellor’s Report 
 

 
The Chicago Food Depository will be holding a Produce distribution will be held at St Edna beginning at 8:30am                                                       
Volunteers are needed 

 

 

 

 



Chaplain’s Report 
                                                    

 
Labor Day in the United States is a public holiday celebrated on the first Monday in Septem-
ber. It honors the American labor movement and the contributions that workers have made 
to the strength, prosperity, laws and well-being of the country. It is the Monday of the long 
weekend known as Labor Day Weekend and it is considered the unofficial end of summer in 
the United States. The holiday is also a federal holiday. 
 
Beginning in the late 19th century, as the trade union and labor movements grew, trade union-
ists proposed that a day be set aside to celebrate labor. "Labor Day" was promoted by the 
Central Labor Union and the Knights of Labor, which organized the first parade in New York 
City. In 1887, Oregon was the first state of the United States to make it an official public holi-
day. By the time it became an official federal holiday in 1894, thirty U.S. states officially cele-
brated Labor Day. 
 

Canada's Labor Day is also celebrated on the first Monday of September. More than 80 countries celebrate International 
Workers' Day on May 1 – the ancient European holiday of May Day – and several countries have chosen their own dates for 
Labor Day. 
 
While many labor to keep their families and themselves housed, feed and clothed, there are still too many of our brothers 
and sisters who struggle each day to support themselves and their families. While there are many agencies and organizations 
whose sole purpose is to aid and assist these individuals, it is also a call to us all as Catholic Christians to help whenever and 
wherever we can. 
 
As we gather to celebrate this holiday, let us continue to be mindful as well as prayerful for those who do not have enough. 
Let us be mindful of the dignity and self-esteem that comes with earning a living and providing for those we love and care 
for as well as our continued aid and support to all of our brothers and sisters in need. 
 
“Then they will answer and say, ‘Lord, when did we see you hungry or thirsty or a stranger or naked or ill or in 
prison, and not minister to your needs?’ He will answer them, ‘Amen, I say to you, what you did not do for one of 
these least ones, you did not do for me.” 
(Matthew 25: 44-45) 
 

Peace and Blessings 
Deacon Joseph Yannotta 

Building Corporation 
 

Gentlemen: 
 

We are at a critical time for the life and future of the Hall. As the Director of Marketing for the Building Corp, I 
am asking each and everyone of us to take an active role to insure the future of the Hall. Most of our renters are 
Social Media savvy. They do research before booking a hall for their event. What is critical is that we, as members 
all of the Building Corp, help our ongoing efforts to "spread the word" of the renovation and our great facility. 
The easiest and best way to do this is via Facebook. If you are not familiar with Facebook or seem challenged as 
to how to use it to our benefit, we will be conducting an upcoming seminar to walk through the steps and get you 
on board. It is easy and it's help is quite necessary for the sustainability of the Hall.  

Stay tuned for more and thanks.  

Mark Stastny and the BC Officers... 



 

Rosary for Life 
 

 
 

ROSARY FOR LIFE - Third Thursdays at 2:30 pm 
 
Holy Rosary Council Pro life Chair couple:  Jim and Sue McPherrin lead a "Rosary for LIFE"  
on THIRD THURSDAYS at 2:30 pm in St. James Church before the Blessed Sacrament.  
All Holy Rosary Council members are welcome. 
 
Eucharistic Adoration is open to ALL every Thursday at St. James CHURCH from 8 am - 8 pm.  
 
CAN YOU MAKE A HOLY HOUR? 
 
We currently seek "scheduled" Adorers to make one Holy Hour each Thursday before the Blessed Sacrament. 
 
These adorers act as "honor guard," as we never leave Our Lord unattended.  Please consider signing up for an one hour 
per week in Adoration.  Specifically we have a need for a second adorer to cover one hour:  10 am - 11 am.  
 
We ALSO seek Adorers to cover one hour:  3:30 - 4:30 pm.  
 
Contact Jim or Sue McPherrin by phone or email.  Call 847-506-1618 smcpherrin@yahoo.com and leave your 
name ,contact info, and your choice of time in quiet Adoration.  We have subs adorers available when you can't make your 
scheduled time.  Discover the peace and comfort of making a regular Holy Hour before Jesus, the Real Presence.  Jesus 
waits for you in this Sacrament of Love.  

Truly Priceless Garage Sale 
 
 
 

The St. James Conference of the Society of St. Vincent de Paul and the St. James Respect Life Ministry are co-sponsoring 
the 13th Annual “Truly Priceless Garage Sale” for Life Saving Work and Disaster Relief which will be held on Satur-
day, September 9, 2017.  
  
The idea is to benefit people who have excess goods, people who need goods, and those who are affected by disaster of 
any kind.  Unlike ordinary garage sales, the items are not priced.  Instead, donations are accepted for the Knights of Co-
lumbus Fr. Michael J. McGivney Center for Hope and Healing, Catholic Charities, the Society of St. Vincent de 
Paul, the Women’s Center, and the Pro Life Action League.  Almost $25,000 has been collected in the first twelve years 
for these worthy causes. 

 



Council Communications 
 
For all members who wish to understand how the council communications currently work.  Below are listed  various methods we are 
currently using and the intended use for each method.  
 
Weekly Blasts: 
The weekly blast is to be used as a reminder for events coming up in the next couple of weeks.  It can also be used to announce events 
missed at our business meeting. Since this blast only comes out on Wednesdays should not be used to announce the passing a brother 
knight or family member. 

Items for the blast should not be more than 1-2 paragraphs. 
Articles should have something to do with our Council, Assembly or local Parishes. 
Articles should not be about outside groups or events that do not concern our council. 
Pictures are allowed and should be in J-peg or JPG format.  

Please submit all requests for the weekly blast by Sunday evenings. Copy the message to the following people.  
Grand Knight Thomas Reed: golfcraze1@hotmail.com 

Brian Marier: BJMKofC4483@outlook.com 
 

Newsletter: 
The Newsletter is to be used to notify members of everything going on in Council, Ladies Auxiliary and parishes.  This would include 
how we did at previous months events, upcoming events, charity funds being dispersed, messages from State or Supreme Councils and 
Basset training. 
Any member who has news from their parish, about the council or the Knights of Columbus, may submit an article for the Newsletter.  
You can include pictures and or fliers for the event. All articles submitted must be approved by the Grand Knight. 
The following Chair officers are required to submit a newsletter article each month.  The Grand Knight, Deputy Grand Knight, Chancel-
lor, Warden and the Chaplain.    
All Articles for the Newsletter need to be submitted by the 15th of each month. Please send your newsletter article to the fol-
lowing e-mail addresses. 

Grand Knight Thomas Reed: golfcraze1@hotmail.com 
Newsletter coordinator: newsletter4483@yahoo.com  

 

Website (Including Facebook page).  
To update anything on our website please e-mail the following people. We will contact our website administrator to process the update.  

Grand Knight Thomas Reed: golfcraze1@hotmail.com 
Brian Marier: BJMKofC4483@outlook.com 

 

Passing of a Brother Knight. 
If wish to notify us of the passing of a Brother Knight. Please notify: 

Grand Knight Thomas Reed: golfcraze1@hotmail.com 
Brian Marier: BJMKofC4483@outlook.com  

The Grand knight should be able to send out a message to our membership through the Supreme website.  We will also try to put it in 
the weekly blast depending on the day of the services.  
Honor Guard:  If an Honor Guard is being requested the proper protocol is to make the request through our Faithful Navigator.   We 
would recommend notifying the following people.   

Faithful Navigator - Mike McEvoy: michaelmcevo@gmail.com  
    Commander - Angelo Cozzarelli: angelocozz@yahoo.com 

Communications for the Assembly - Dean Sordyl: fcseton2410@gmail.com  
 
It is the memberships responsibility to notify us of any change to your E-mail address and mailing address.  If you don’t tell 
us how will we know? 
 

Vivat Jesus 
Brian Marier 
Trustee, Communications.  
 

mailto:BJMKofC4483@outlook.com
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$20 in advance on Eventbrite, $25 cash at the door 

 
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/1st-annual-kc-hall-beer-fest-tickets-37036918420?aff=eivtefrnd 
 
 

Ticket price includes craft brewery samples, complimentary appetizers, a signature cocktail from 

a certified mixologist behind the bar and raffle prizes! Enjoy live music by Eric Donner and Ok-

toberfest style food for purchase provided by Al-A-Carte Gourmet Catering. 

A portion of the proceeds to benefit Clearbrook Charities 

 
 

 

  

 

  

  
  

1st 

Annual 

KC Hall 

BEER 
 

FEST 

 
     15 N Hickory Ave, Arlington Heights, IL 60004   (847) 255-4483   TheKCHall.com   events@thekchall.com 



 

 

 

 
 

 

BEVERAGE ALCOHOL SELLERS & SERVERS  

EDUCATION AND TRAINING 

 
SATURDAY 

  
SEPTEMBER 9, 2017 

 
 

   8:00AM-12:00PM 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4 Hour Training  

Program 

4483 Members 

No Cost 

Illinois Liquor  

Control 

Commission 

2017 

Licensed Course 

Physical Properties of  

Alcohol 

Prevention and  

Intervention 

State and Local Statutes 

DUI 

ID Techniques 

Dram Shop and Liability 

Coverage 

 

CLASS LOCATION 

 

KC HALL 

15 N. Hickory 
Arlington Heights, IL  

60004 
(847) 255-4483 



Remember in Prayer       
 
 
 

“WE HAVE REFRESHED THE LIST OF NAMES OF OUR BROTHERS AND SISTERS WHO 
HAVE ASKED FOR PRAYERS. IN THE FUTURE IF YOU WISH TO HAVE A NAME ADDED 

PLEASE SEND THAT REQUEST TO DEACON JOE YANNOTTA
(JYANNOTTA@COMCAST.NET) AND HE WILL ADDED IT TO HIS MONTHLY REFLEC-

TION”.  

October 2017 Calendar of Events 

Produce Mobile 
 

Could you, a loved one or a friend use free produce and bread stuffs??  The Produce Mobile from the Chicago Food Depository is co-

ning back to St. Edna 2525 N. Arlington Heights Road Arlington Heights, IL 60004 on September 14. 2017 .  Rain, snow or 
shine, our guests will be there. Will you be able to help? Produce and bread stuffs are available to our guests or anyone you may know 
who could use free food beginning around 9AM and finishing around 11:30AM or so.  Again, our guests do not need any form of 
ID. Volunteers are needed to get carts from the Jewel Store, empty the truck, sort the goods, bag and distribute the goods finally, clean 
up. Volunteers, dress for the weather!  

For more information or to volunteer, please contact Mark Stastny at 847-632-1630. Thank you.  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 2 3 
 

Squires Meeting 
6:30 P.M. 

 
 

4 
 

Polish Council 

 
 

5 
 

Business Meeting        
7:30PM 

 

6 
 

7 
 

8 9 10 
 

Sword & Baldric 
7:30PM 

11 
 
 

12 
 

13 
 

14 

15 16 
 

17 
 

18 

 

19 
 

Social Meeting    
7:30PM 

20 

 
21 

22 23 24 
 

Seton Assembly  

25 26 
 

Charity Meeting          
7:00 PM                    

Officers Meeting        
7:30 PM 

27 
 

28 
 

29 30 
 

31 
 

Building Corp.      
Meeting 

6:30 P.M. 

    

Pray for our recently Deceased 
 
 
 
 
 

Eugene Connolly 

mailto:JYANNOTTA@COMCAST.NET
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September 2017 Calendar of Events 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   
 
 
 

  1 
 

2 
 

3 4 5 
 

Squires Meeting 
6:30 P.M. 

6 
 

Polish Council 

 

7 
Business Meeting        

7:30PM                 
Building Corp.      
Annual Report               

Building Corp Election 

8 
 

9 
 

ID Drive  
at Parishes 

10 
 

ID Drive  
at Parishes 

11 12 
 

Sword & Baldric 
7:30PM 

 

13 14 

Social Meeting      

ID Kickoff Party 
7:30PM 

15 
 

ID Drive 

16 
 

ID Drive 

17 18 19 
 

Seton Assembly  
7:30PM 

20 21  

Social Meeting 

22 23 
 

24 25 
 

26 
 

Building Corporation 
Meeting 

6:30 P.M. 

27 28 
Charity Meeting          

7:00 PM                    
Officers Meeting        

7:30 PM 

29 30 


